
2 December 2022 
 

Dear Parent/Carer 
 

Proposed Education Industrial Action – Thursday 8 December 
 

Please find attached a letter from Lorna French (Acting Head of Schools & Lifelong Learning) about the 
proposed industrial action planned for Thursday 8 December.  
 

Due to employee rights regarding industrial action, we are unable to collate accurate information in 
advance about which teachers will be striking on Thursday 8 December. We are also aware that some 
non-striking colleagues may take action in support of striking colleagues.  
 

Craigmount High School will therefore be closed to all pupils on Thursday 8 December due to the large 
number of staff who are expected to be on strike as this will have an impact on the learning and 
teaching of most learners. However, teachers who are not involved in the industrial action will provide 
online work for their classes and work with them on Teams on Thursday. It is therefore important that 
your child checks their Teams pages regularly throughout the day at the time they would normally 
have each class to see if work has been provided. 
 

If there are no lessons, Contingency Learning Grids are available on the CEC webpage using the 
following link: www.edinburgh.gov.uk/homelearning. This page will continue to be updated regularly. 
Alternative forms of learning including Scholar, e-Sgoil and ClickView links are also available on the 
City of Edinburgh Council webpage above. 
 

If your child is entitled to Free School Meals, they will be able to come to school for lunch which will 
be available between 12.30pm and 1pm. 
 

We have made alternative arrangements for the Formal Assessments which were due to take place on 
Thursday as follows: 
 

 Original Date/Time New Date/Time 

National 5 Formal Assessments 
Thursday 8 December 

Periods 1 and 2 
Thursday 15 December 

Periods 1 and 2 

Higher/Advanced Higher Assessments 
Thursday 8 December 

Periods 5, 6 and 7 
Tuesday 13 December 

Periods 5, 6 and 7 

 

There is the possibility through ongoing negotiations at a national level that the strike may not take 
place. If the current position changes, I will inform you as soon as possible.  
 

Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
 
Colin Meikle 
Headteacher 

Craigs Road, Edinburgh, EH12 8NN 
 
T: 0131 339 6823 
E: admin@craigmount.edin.sch.uk 
W: www.craigmounthighschool.co.uk 
 
Headteacher – Colin Meikle 
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